GIRARD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
March 23, 2021

The Pledge of Allegiance we recited at the CDBG hearing immediately preceding this meeting.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lindy Platz at approximately 4:00PM.

Present: Supervisors Lindy Platz, and Clay Brocious; Zoning Administrator Tiffany Kramer, Roadmaster Ray
Branthoover and guests Jim Mattson, Theresa Shaner, Jack Reinhardt, David Evanoff, Matt Killian, Ken Palmer,
Dannielle Nebinski and Khaleel Abdel Wahab. Supervisor Chuck McConnell was not present.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON THE AGENDA — None

APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA WHICH INCLUDES:
The MEETING MINUTES from 03/09/21;
The INVOICES from 03/10/21 through 03/23/21;
The PAYROLLS ending 03/13/21 and 03/20/21;
Motion by C. Brocious, second by L. Platz to approve the Consent Agenda, motion carried (2-0).

RESOLUTIONS/ORDINANCES/AGREEMENTS - None

OLD BUSINESS
e L. Platz gave an update that the high bid on the Shaver post driver on Municibid was $2,509.99.

NEW BUSINESS
e Dannielle Nebinski, Northern PA Regional College Assistant Director of Enrollment & Student Success
and Khaleel Abdel Wahab, Student Success Specialist were in attendance to give a presentation on the
college and what classes/degrees they offer.

COMMENTS FROM THE SUPERVISORS
e C. Brocious asked the Roadmaster if the trucks were still setup for the upcoming snow. He confirmed
that (2) of them are.

COMMENTS FROM THE STAFF
e R. Branthoover stated Truck 14 is at Trux due to a hydraulic issue. The road crew has been working on
repairs to Gudgeonville and West Middle Roads.
o T. Kramer said that she has been issuing quite a few permits, the park is booked up all summer and there
is an erosion issue at the west end of the main park.

PUBLIC COMMENT
e Jack Reinhardt stated that he believes there are zoning violations in various locations of the Township.
o Ken Palmer of 8608 Ethel Drive and neighbors were in attendance to discuss the water issue they are
still having. Ray is to find out how much it would be to finish the work that was started a couple years
ago.
e Theresa Shaner asked again where we were on the Westgate Sewer Project. L. Platz stated that the
paperwork is still being completed and has to be submitted to the state.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion by C. Brocious, second by L. Platz to adjourn meeting at 4:47 PM, motion carried (2-0).

Respectfully submitted.

Lindy Platz
Secretary



